Parks Highway Scenic Byway First Task Force Meeting

Date: 4/19/07

Time: 6:00 P.M. – 8:00 P.M.
Location: Healy Tri-Valley Community Center, Healy, AK

Subject: First task force meeting
Alaska State Parks Representatives:

Penny Bauder, Interpretive Planner

Annette Iverson, Natural Resources Technician 

Attendees:
Miriam Valentine, National Park Service representative
R.N. Marsh, Trapper Creek, Mat-Su Commission for Historic Preservation.
Elwood Lynn, Healy, National Park Service
Dan Valentine, Talkeetna, Alaska State Parks, Denali State Park ranger 
Julia Potter, McKinley Village, Denali Citizens Council
Cass Ray, McKinley Village, National Park Service
Rachel Carlson, Cantwell, business owner
Armeda Bulard, Cantwell, business owner, Denali Borough Assembly

Welcome and Opening Remarks: 

Penny thanked attendees for volunteering to serve on the task force.

Purpose of meeting – to create a vision statement for the Parks Highway Corridor Partnership Plan, articulating as a group the direction this project will take.
Project Update:

Four public information-sharing meetings have been held thus far.  A compilation of ideas generated from attendees of those meetings was included and distributed in task force member information packets.
Penny informed the group that she ordered a resource book entitled ‘Beginning Byways Understanding, Inventorying, and Evaluating a Byway’s Intrinsic Qualities’ for everyone.
Lynwood suggested the group could look at and use the land use mapping project the Denali Borough has been working on to help the task force with the mapping of the corridor.

Penny said she’d make a map of the byway for each community to have a working document on which they could write ideas.

Components of a Scenic Byway Plan were discussed and the meaning of intrinsic for this use was defined: Archeological, cultural, historic, recreational, natural and scenic qualities that provide the basis for Scenic Byway designation.
Penny stressed that although this group or the area residents may not be interested in applying for national designation in the future, it was a good idea to go ahead and include the components required in the plan for that status, should the group or residents choose to pursue national designation.
In order to meet the requirements for federal funding or national designation, a Corridor Partnership Plan must include the following components: 

1. A map identifying the corridor boundaries and the location of intrinsic qualities and different land uses within the corridor. 

2. An assessment of the intrinsic qualities and of their context. 

3. A strategy for maintaining and enhancing those intrinsic qualities. 

4. A schedule and a listing of all agency, group and individual responsibilities in the implementation of the corridor partnership plan. 

5. A strategy describing how existing development might be enhanced and new development might be accommodated while still preserving the intrinsic qualities of the corridor. 

6. A plan to assure on-going public participation in the implementation of corridor
partnership objectives. 

7. A general review of the road’s or highway’s safety and accident record to identify any correctable faults in highway design, maintenance or operation. 

8. A plan to accommodate commerce while maintaining a safe and efficient level of highway service, including convenient user facilities. 

9. A demonstration that intrusions on the visitor experience have been minimized to the extent feasible, and a plan for making improvements to enhance that experience. 

10. A demonstration of compliance with all existing local, State and Federal laws on the control of outdoor advertising. 

11. A signage plan that demonstrates how the State will insure and make the number and placement of signs more supportive of the visitor experience. 

12. A narrative describing how the National Scenic Byway will be positioned for marketing. 

13. A discussion of design standards relating to any proposed modification of the roadway. This discussion should include an evaluation of how the proposed changes may affect the intrinsic qualities of the byway corridor. 

14. A description of plans to interpret the significant resources of the scenic byway. 

Penny posed to the group that the task force might want to come up with their own name.
Some suggestions: Parks Byway Planners, Parks Corridor Partnership Group, and Improving the Parks for Alaskans. Dan mentioned he was not fond of a name that contained ‘board’ or ‘committee’. It was decided that the group could continue to make suggestions to one another via email.
Vision statement brainstorming list accomplished by task force:

· An experience, not just a means of travel 
· A destination in itself 
· More than just a drive 
· Promote and support sustainable future development which is sympathetic to the needs of the community.
· Enhances local community economic development 
· Preservation of scenic qualities is paramount 
· Scenic quality of the mountain including the Alaska Range – N. America’s highest – is the defining resource 
· Access to recreational resources off the road 

· Access to historic and cultural resources 

· Maintain character 
· A year-round experience 

· Encourages community involvement 

· Tourism is important, but Alaskans first!
· Safe 
· Clean 
· Enjoyable 
· Comfortable 
· What’s good for the community is good for the world.
Dan Valentine came up with this compilation:

Purpose of the plan:

To enhance the driving experience by providing year-round scenic, recreational, cultural, and historic opportunities to the highway visitor.

Penny began to wrap up the meeting, said she’d compile all the resource and planning documents to have on hand at future meetings.  Miriam suggested that local libraries might already have copies of other byway plans which the group could reference.  Penny said she look to see what was already out there [update – task force members were mailed the following resources - ‘Beginning Byways Understanding, Inventorying, and Evaluating a Byway’s Intrinsic Qualities’, ‘ Community Guide to Planning and Managing a Scenic Byway, and ‘Making the Grassroots Grow’.]
It was decided by the group that Penny would correspond by email with task force members as there was something significant to report.
The next meeting was scheduled to be in late May on a Tuesday or Thursday in Cantwell, probably in the school so teleconferencing could be used.  
